
   

   

 

 

RPNM STATEMENT ON NEW MEXICO SUPREME 

COURT ALLOWING UNDOCUMENTED IMMIGRANTS 

TO PRACTICE LAW IN NEW MEXICO 

  

Albuquerque, August 22—In an egregious action, the New Mexico Supreme Court has 

revised the rules for admission of lawyers to the State Bar, permitting illegal aliens to 

practice law in the state. The Court has removed the citizenship requirement, allowing 

undocumented workers to become licensed lawyers in New Mexico. 

  

Here is the link to the changed rule that would allow any person--despite immigration 

status--to be admitted to the State Bar. 

  

This is a rash and questionable decision by the high court, and the Court also didn’t follow 

the traditional process to seek public comment before amending the rule. 

  

The following is a statement from RPNM Chairman Steve Pearce on the Supreme Court’s 

action: 

  

“The Supreme Court is responsible for this atrocious action. The Court, without proper 

procedure and without public input, amended the rule. That’s appalling. Anyone regardless 

of immigration status will be entitled to seek admission to the State Bar in order to practice 

law in New Mexico. This is a reckless decision. New Mexico’s high court has become 

authoritarian and appears to be operating outside the limits of its power. This latest rule will 

open our borders even more, and the Court seems to relish making arbitrary decisions 

https://gop.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=326e4efd2a63b977bdaeff73a&id=5fcb68fa96&e=2614e868f1


 

without thinking about consequences. This Court has gotten out of control, and it believes 

it can do whatever it wants. This is why it’s imperative that this fall we elect conservatives 

to the Supreme Court.” 

  

The amended rule will take effect October 1, 2022. 
  

 


